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GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL (GAC)

ON SERVICES FOR AGING AND ADULTS WITH PHYSICAL DISABILITIES

June 5, 2012

GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL (GAC)

ON SERVICES FOR AGING AND ADULTS WITH PHYSICAL DISABILITIES

SMYRNA STATE SERVICE CENTER
June 5, 2012
10:00 am – 12:00 pm
PRESENT:  Bill Bell, Bob Brown (Co-Chair), Patsy Bennett-Brown, Ernest Cole, 
Milton Daves, Carolyn Fredricks, Bonnie Hitch, Suzanne Howell, Elizabeth Hurdle, 
Karen Lloyd (Chair), Katie Macklin, Mary Ann Miller, William Payne, Lee Perkins, 
Linda Smith, Debra Veenema, Jim Young

EXCUSED:  C. Regina Byers, Evelyn Hayes, LaVaida Owens-White, Barbara Willis

DSAAPD (Division of Services for Aging and Adults with Physical Disabilities) Staff Present:  Bill Love, Director; Cindi Powell, Administrative Specialist III
GUESTS:  
Debbie Cooper, Director, Clarifi Community Outreach; Jim Miller, Member of the Elderly and Disabled Transportation Advisory Committee (EDTAC); Pam Williams, Administrator, Adult Protective Services (DHSS)
Agenda
I.      Call to Order
II.      Review of Minutes (May 1, 2012)
III.      Clarifi: Certified Reverse Mortgage Specialist

IV.      Adult Protective Services (DHSS) Presentation
V.      GAC Chair / Co-Chair Elections
VI.      Previous Business

VII.   New Business

VIII.   Roundtable

IX.      Next Meeting: September 4, 2012
X.      Adjourn

I.  Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am by K. Lloyd, GAC Chair.  
II. Review of Minutes

P. Bennett-Brown motioned for acceptance; the motion was seconded by E. Hurdle.

The minutes of the May meeting were accepted as written.  
III. Clarifi: Certified Reverse Mortgage Specialist

D. Cooper distributed a handout, a program and services guide, and an informational brochure.  Highlights of the presentation included:
· Clarifi is currently the only certified reverse mortgage company in the State of Delaware. The home office is located in Philadelphia; however, they currently have an office at the MS Society of Delaware in Wilmington.
· Clarifi has been a non-profit community service since 1966, and they provide financial counseling and educational programs.
· A reverse mortgage is a loan against your home that you do not have to pay back for as long as you live there, and is a loan that allows you to take out the equity in your home without having to move or repay a loan each month.
· The HECM (Home Equity Conversion Mortgage) is insured by the FHA (Federal Housing Administration).  A HECM mortgage ceiling is $625,500.

· All borrowers must be 62 years of age or older; own the property outright, or have a small mortgage balance; occupy the property as your principal residence; and, participate in a consumer information counseling session given by an approved HECM Counselor.
· Homeowner’s must remain the owner of the house and are responsible for paying the property taxes, homeowner’s insurance and needed repairs to the property.
· When the loan ends, the property owner or heirs must repay all of the cash advances plus the interest from the reverse mortgage.

· The program is not well understood by most people; therefore, a HUD (US Department of Housing and Urban Development) counseling session is a requirement prior to receiving a reverse mortgage.

· The Clarifi team of financial educators offers learning programs for community groups, non-profits, employers, schools and churches.

· Contact information:
Clarifi

1608 Walnut Street, 10th Floor, Philadelphia, PA  19103

(800) 989-2227

www.clarifi.org
IV. Adult Protective Services (APS) (DHSS) Presentation

P. Williams distributed a handout entitled Elder Abuse: The Role of Adult Protective Services.
Highlights of the presentation included:

· The APS Unit moved under the Office of the Secretary approximately one year ago.

· What is elder abuse? Any knowing, intended, or careless act that causes harm or serious risk of harm to an older person – physically, mentally, emotionally, or financially.  
· Title 31 Delaware Code, Chapter 39, Adult Protective Services defines the guidelines for APS as: 18+ years of age; live in the community; have a physical and/or mental impairment – 1. Unable to perform/obtain essential services for themselves; and, - 2 at risk for/subject to abuse.

· The APS service populations are those who are abused, neglected, exploited and/or physically disabled.

· The number of APS cases is rising each year.  On a national level, there are 500,000-2M cases each year, 90% of the cases are individuals who reside in the community, and only one out of fourteen cases is reported.
· Services provided by APS are: home visits, assessment of the individual and the living conditions; referrals for services, assistance in obtaining services, and referral for case management and follow-up.  APS has routine contact with the police, whether it is for referrals or assistance.  
· Challenges – Increasing number of clients with dual diagnoses; increasing elderly population; and, lack of emergency resources.  
· Accomplishments – Added staff positions at the University Plaza and Milford Offices; assistance by the Constituent Services located in the Secretary’s Office; added a RN position and access to the DHSS Medical Director; satellite office space in Dover; mobile technology; and, off-hours service began in 2010.

· Goals – Position upgrades; senior safe havens for emergencies; and, an updated data management system.

· For questions or referrals, the APS Unit can be reached at (800) 223-9074.
VI. Previous Business

No Previous Business was discussed at this time.
VII. New Business

B. Love presented K. Lloyd with a plaque in honor of her service as Council Chair from 2010-2012.  K. Lloyd expressed her thanks to the Council for having confidence in her as the Chair of the GAC.
VIII. Roundtable

M. Miller:  Advised that she is working with DSAAPD on a variety of presentations on services for The Congo Hour on Comcast Channel 28 in New Castle County on the first Sunday of each month.
J. Young:  The two presentations were well received and he will pass the information along to others.  Noted that HB 227 has passed the House, and is currently in the State Senate.
D. Veenema:  Thank you for the presentations.
K. Macklin:  Informed the Council that on May 15, 2012, U.S. Health and Human Services Secretary Kathleen Sebelius announced the release of the National Plan to Address Alzheimer's Disease, a historic first for our nation.  The Plan is strong and will increase support and awareness, as well as increase the funding for research.  A town hall meeting will be held in August or September in partnership with the DE Medical Society for New Castle County, and a variety of stakeholders will be invited.  DSAAPD offered to assist with arranging a meeting location for a downstate town hall meeting, if needed.  
B. Payne:  Informed the Council of The News Journal article that raised the concern that there is no accessibility for wheelchairs at the Delaware State Fair.  
L. Perkins:  Thank you for the presentations.  Recently participated along with her sorority
in the annual fundraiser at the Wilmington Senior Center, and continues to serve as an ambassador for DSAAPD by volunteering at the Community Education and Health Fair on June 28, 2012 at the Modern Maturity Center from 9:30 am – 2:30 pm.

B. Hitch:  Although articles have appeared in the newspaper regarding ParaTransit recently, there are no immediate changes to the ParaTransit program at this time.
L. Smith:  Thank you for the presentations.  In response to L. Smith’s questions, it was noted that applications for home modifications are regularly accepted and is an ongoing process.
P. Bennett-Brown:  Noted that she is a member of the Elderly and Disabled Transportation Advisory Council (EDTAC), and is working with the Sussex Council Advisory Council for Aging and Physical Disabilities.
E. Hurdle:  Recently resigned from the Council and this is her last meeting.  Relayed to the Council that she had learned a great deal from being a Member of the Council, and appreciates the opportunity to serve.
C. Fredricks:  Modern Maturity Events:  the Delaware Aging Network (DAN) is presenting an education session on Hoarding on June 7th at 1:00 m.  In addition, Attorney General Beau Biden will be attending a recognition event for World Elder Abuse Awareness Day on June 15, 2012.  A Community Education and Health Fair will be held on June 28, 2012 9:30 am – 2:30 pm.  The New House Bill 240 created an additional penalty of $100 on crimes committed against seniors

age 62 or older. The money collected will be put into a Senior Trust Fund, which will be

administered by the Director of the Division of Services for Aging and Adults with Physical

Disabilities.  The fund will provide financial assistance for new or expanded programs for seniors.  
S. Howell:  Thank you for the presentations.

B. Brown:  Thank you for the presentations.

V. GAC Chair/Co-Chair Elections

Nominations were as follows:

Chair:  Bob Brown, LaVaida Owens-White and Lee Perkins

Co-Chair:  Suzanne Howell and Patsy Bennett-Brown

Ballots were distributed to the Council Members in attendance.  

The Council casted their votes; the votes were tabulated by C. Powell.  

Per the tabulated votes, Bob Brown was elected as the GAC Chairperson, and Patsy Bennett-Brown was elected as Co-Chair.  This election carries a two-year term from 2012-2014.
IX. Next Meeting

Reminder:  The Council does not meet in July and August.  

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 4, 2012.
X. Adjournment

Motion to adjourn was made by M. Miller, and seconded by D. Veenema.

K. Lloyd adjourned the meeting at 12:20 pm.
BL/cmp

Respectfully submitted 6.19.12
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